Redwood League Meeting

April 16, 2007

Belmont Sports Center

Attendees:   Ken Owens (Secretary) Peninsula; John Shield (Web) SMateo; Bennet Weintraub (President) Burlingame; Michelle Matthews (Delgado) SMateo; Kim Fitch SMateo; Curtis Robertson SAYSO; Terry Pipp (Risk) SMateo; Robert Tjan Sayso/SM; Valerie Powers (Treasurer); Tania Sole’ (Scheduler); Charlie Williams Stanford; Ray Bolanos Juventus;  Greg Bacchetti Union FC; Jeane Beacham Belmont United; Tim Nixon (Coach/D2); Vic Montoya D1; Israel Navarrete Ravenswood; Teddy Ciupitu Belmont Oaks; Charlie Ringgenberg D1; Tony Morin (Registrar N)

Agenda:

Spring League

Registration System 

RWL Website

Club Affiliations

Tournaments

Coaching/Ref/Financial

Future:

Field Funding criteria

Constitution & Bylaws

Scholarship procedures

Spring League:

With spring break and Easter there weren’t tons of games, though there were a few enough to remind teams of RWL being a class 3 developmental league and that running up the score is not approved. Scores 5-0 and above are considered excessive and coaches need to be reminded to play down in numbers, play forwards back & defenders up,  multiple passes, etc. to avoid running up the scores.  Coaches should be diplomatic about it as well---making these changes without having to announce it loudly across the field.

Redwood League Website:

The site is up and all are requested to evaluate it and provide John feedback and advice if you notice obvious mistakes and typos.  http://redwoodsoccer.ridgestar.com  

The site will be our .org domain name when we go live to the public.

D1, is also considering using the same system.  The system is being built to accommodate Delgado and Abronzino.
Key features are the display of schedules & standings; Fields (with links via google/maps) ; ref assigning/registration; Historical info: minutes/standings; individual registration;

Features being worked on currently: Team registration; Calendaring; News; Club Pages; Team Pages; Other Leagues;

Cost will be $2000 for the first year, and 2900-3600 subsequently depending on usage.

An editable 1601 form on the website is requested.

John will schedule training in the San Mateo library when appropriate.

Registration/CYSA LeagueOne
CYSA-North is up and running on LeagueOne which has quite a few large organizations running this program in other states as well.  It’s a web-based system that will give users the ability to access data more conveniently and productively. Tony will likely have a registrar training meeting May 1st in Foster City to get the registrars ready for the fall.  The name on the birth certificate must be reflected as the name on the cysa pass and thus the 1601 application.  An alphanumeric system will generate the player ID# based on name, birthdate, and mother’s name & birth date (or fathers).

The Redwood & CYSA sites are different applications and processes and having the 1601 data transferred is not yet feasible.  Both applications should improve registration but they are new and there is a learning curve.

Club affiliations

Bennet has requested all club presidents submit their club information as part of an annual process and to have the new data for our new website.  Officers, contact information, etc.   He has received 2 so far.

Tournaments

The CYSA tournament calendar is out, and applications can begin to be submitted beginning May 1st. Everyone is reminded that tournament applications must always be submitted to the D2 Tournament Coordinator, which has strict rules to follow in order to have your application processed in a timely fashion.

Soccer By The Bay, which is sponsored by many of the clubs on the Peninsula, is August 11-12 for boys, and August 18-19 for girls.   Gold is for Class 1 and Bronze is for Class 3 teams.  Ages U11-16 for all groups.  SBTB had 300 teams last year and is shooting for 400 teams this year.  It is a US Club sanctioned event.

District Cup:  
Oct 5-6 olders  14+

Nov 18-19 youngers  11-13

Dec 2-3 youngers  10-9

Coaching

A Belmont United coach was ejected from a game during the first weekend, Belmont is considering additional sanctions besides the District & League requirements.  Coaches are reminded, especially with RWL being a developmental league, that this behavior is not acceptable.

Tim recommends that clubs consider a program for disabled kids called Topsoccer that he highly recommends.

Project 40 is another program, where at older ages, teams/clubs consider taking the top kids in an age bracket and having a top 1 – 2 teams playing other locations in a Premier or Super Y type of environment.

Treasurer

Money has not been requested yet for expenses for District Cup as referees in a few locations refused to submit their social security numbers.  It’s suggested that in the future with our new RWL website that this problem may be avoided.  Teams and clubs are requested to have their checks and payments clearly done with their paperwork and not to lump multiple items in with one check and expect it be clearly understood and credited.

Future Business

Field funding—setting criteria for RWL funds and how they can be used to promote and support more fields in our area.  Morgan Hill is still going to be used for the next few years, though with a few less fields, but our criteria should be settled on how the money is spent.

Scholarship Procedure:  For IRS compliance, and for a standard practice we need a scholarship process.  Is this just the refund of registration fees, or more?  Shannon Pekary has offered to chair the committee in previous meetings.

Constitution and Bylaws.  These need to be updated and made current.  The usage of fields continues to be a hot issue locally and the question of what constitutes a club may need to be updated.  Field use and availability is not currently in the evaluation and may need to be a factor.  Teams showing up on fields without permits or with more than one team are some of the issues.

